Notes of ALLOTMENT SITE SECRETARIES MEETING

WEDNESDAY 7TH JANUARY 2015

7 PM, THE LAURIES CENTRE

WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Present:

Mary Worrall, Parks & Countryside, Wirral Council




Anthony Bestwick, Parks & Countryside, Wirral Council




David Lowe, Wirral Council




Joyce Sumner, Dawson




Joy Hogg, Plymyard




John Rigby, Teehey Gardens




Hilary Calkin, Buckingham Road




Marie Veron, Sumner Road




Bethan Hughes, Salacre




Kevin Gilbert, Molyneux




Ronald Jones, Fairview




Rose Chandler, Hoylake




John McCulloch, Belvidere




Alfred Mullin, Mosslands

Tony Niblock, Upton Road




Ken Jones, Landican




Peter McLoughlin

Apologies:
Gary Williams, Tollemache




Margaret Campbell, Gilroy

The meeting opened with a minutes silence in memory of Granville Higson, former secretary of Harris allotments.

NOTES OF LAST MEETING

It was requested that the status of sites should be documented  - it was pointed out that this was in the Draft Strategy.

Following the retirement of Stella Joseph, there is no allotment officer although Kerry Evans has now returned to work. Mary Worrall is currently taking the lead on Allotment issues, with assistance from Anthony Bestwick who is being provided with additional support from Dave Lowe. 

SITE SECRETARIES AGREEMENT

Comments on this document to be submitted to Mary W by the end of January.

The election procedures and the length of the term of office were discussed.  Complaints procedures were explained.

The difficulties in ascertaining the accuracy of waiting lists was discussed.  Dave Lowe explained the procedures being carried out and the team were thanked for their hard work.

ALLOTMENT STRATEGY

Comments on this document to be submitted to Mary W by the end of January.

The restructuring of Parks and Allotments based on Constituency boundaries was explained. Mary W highlighted that she is seeking to resolve concerns that there may not be enough administrative support.

OTHER USEFUL INFORMATION FOR PLOT HOLDERS

Comments on this document to MW by end of January.

There was discussion on what advice should be given to plot holders and whether there should be restrictions on trees.  It was generally agreed that the existing guidelines were sufficient and that common sense should prevail.

Foxes – it was mentioned that foxes can occasionally be dangerous and can carry Zoonotic diseases such as Scabies and hence should be discouraged with an absolute ban on feeding them.

It was suggested that a similar ban on feeding should apply to Grey Squirrels which can also be dangerous to humans on occasions. It also needs to be emphasised that they are vermin and once trapped it is illegal to release them.
ALLOTMENT FEES UPDATE

The proposed increase of £52 per year would be subject to agreement by Cabinet.  Existing concessions would be continued.

ALLOTMENTS REVENUE BUDGET 2014/2015

The budget revenue spend was presented which led to queries about the efficacy of contractors used by the Council.  Anthony B explained the procurement process.  The possibility of using smaller, local contractors would be looked into.  Action: AB

CAPITAL PROJECT TO INCREASE THE NUMBER OF USEFUL ALLOTMENTS

After investigation of the 11 applications received it had been decided that only 2 projects would be carried forward – The Warrens and Leasowe Community Allotments.

The current actual number of allotments created was not known.  Action: AB/DL

AOB

A question was asked about hedge cutting at Forwood Road.  Antony B replied that the work would be put into the system.

A question was asked about the wish list.  Anthony B said that Bebington Rd would be prioritised.

Thanks were given to all for attending. 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING Wednesday 3rd March, 7 pm at The Lauries Centre, Birkenhead
